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13th December 2019 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Christmas Jumper day 
Everyone looked very festive in their Christmas clothing today.  Thank you to everyone who supported us to 
raise £50.50 for Save the Children. 
 
The Lodge 
We are really excited to be taking delivery of a new log cabin in January, to be sited in the school grounds.  
The Lodge, as it will be known, will be an outdoor classroom facility, used for a whole range of sessions in 
school. These will include a quiet space for small group intervention work across all year groups, ELSA 
sessions and a sensory space for our younger children and those with additional needs.  It is insulated for 
warmth and has PVC windows and doors.  We are incredibly grateful to CHAPS who have donated £3000 
towards the cost of this resource, which will be used by our school families for many years to come.  We 
must also thank Mark Westmoreland, Kevin Hall and Alan Smith who will be laying a base for the cabin and, 
we hope, assembling it for us in January! 
 
Dinner menu change  
On Wednesday 18th December we have changed the planned menu choice of chicken dinner to the very 
popular chicken korma.  If your child normally has the chicken korma or a Jacket potato on Tuesday of the 
week 1 menu, we will assume that they will have this same meal on the 18th.  If your child normally brings a 
packed lunch on korma day, we will also assume that they will bring a packed lunch on the 18th. If you want 
to make a change or are unsure, please contact the office. 
 
Christmas dinner reminder 
Please email the office by Monday morning if your child normally has a packed lunch, but would like to 
have a Christmas dinner on Thursday 20th December, if you have not already done so. 
 
Class Christmas Parties 
Class 1 and 2 Christmas parties are taking place in school on Friday, 20th December during the afternoon. 
Party wear may be brought into school in a named bag and the children will get changed into this after 
lunch. The children will be taking part in party games during the afternoon, so please ensure that 
appropriate footwear is worn.  
 
Y5/6 Federation Christmas Party 
Following popular requests to Mrs MacDonald from the Year 6 girls at Burton Salmon School, on Friday 
20th December our Year 5/6 children from across the federation will be joining together at Chapel 
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Haddlesey Village Hall for a Christmas party for party games and music.  We are looking forward to hearing 
about the new friendships which such events will form across our federation. 
 
Santa 
Santa will be joining us in school on Friday 20th December with gifts for all the children.  We would like to 
thank CHAPS for their generous donation of the wrapped gifts for everyone. 
 
Calendars 
CHAPS have once again created the popular calendar that will be available to distribute next week.  The A3 
calendars are £8.00 and the A4 calendars are £6. There is limited availability, so it will be on a first come, 
first served basis.  You can make the payment/place your order on ParentPay. 
 
Christmas performance tickets 
There are only a few tickets left for each performance next week.  Thursday afternoon is almost sold out!  If 
you have not bought your tickets yet, please pay on ParentPay and if you require more tickets, please 
contact the office. 
 
Young Voices 

It’s nearly time for the Young Voices concert at Sheffield Arena!  The t-shirts were sent home this week and 
we are expecting the delivery of parent tickets next week.  The children will be travelling on a coach, 
leaving just after lunchtime on Tuesday 7th January 2020. The children spend the afternoon rehearsing the 
songs and then eat their pack up for tea.  The suggestion from school is that each child has a hot school 
lunch before departing and then brings a pack up tea and a drink in a named disposable bag.  They will 
need to come to school dressed in their Young Voices t-shirt with their school jumper or cardigan over the 
top and will need a coat.  They should wear black or grey trousers or leggings and comfortable shoes.  
 

Parents are to make their own way there, ready for a start time of 7.00pm.  Please be aware that the area 
around the arena does get busy and to allow plenty of time to get there and park.  Car parking is available 
to pre-book and more information is available here -   https://www.flydsaarena.co.uk/home 
 
Last year, we were informed that the event was cashless, so if you are planning to purchase merchandise or 
food and drink, please take a card with you.  The event finishes at 9.00pm so we expect the children to 
return to Chapel Haddlesey school by approximately 10.15pm and Barlow approximately 10.30pm.  For 
safeguarding reasons, parents and children are kept completely separate at the arena including access to 
the toilet facilities and priority goes to the school coaches departing the car park over parent cars.  Your 
child must travel home on the bus with the rest of the school party.  We will allow children and their 
siblings to arrive at school by 10.30am the following day. 
 
ParentPay 
Please could you remember to keep track of your ParentPay account and ensure that ALL outstanding 
payments are made by the end of the day on Friday, 20th December. Many thanks for your cooperation. 
 
New Website 

Mrs Marwood is incredibly excited to share with you the news that each federation school will have a 
brand new website launching by the end of January 2020.  The website will be fully updated, be much 
easier to use for the parent and the admin team and will be available as an icon on smart phones and 
ipads.  Please bear with the old website, which looks a little tired, whilst we make the updates behind the 
scenes. 
 

 

https://www.flydsaarena.co.uk/home
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Spring Term dinner menu 
We have issued the new dinner menu for the Spring Term.  If we could ask you to return the completed 
forms to school as soon as possible. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs R Lindley 
Head of School 
 
Diary Dates 

Sunday 15th December  Carol Service and Christingle 5.00pm at Haddlesey Church 

Monday 16th December  Christmas Performances 9.15am and 1.15pm 

Wednesday 18th December  Christmas Performances 9.15am and 1.15pm 

Thursday 19th December  Christmas Dinner 

 Christmas Performance 1.15pm 

Friday 20th December  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

 Christmas Party 1.00pm 

 Break up for Christmas 

Tuesday 7th January  Back to school 

 Young Voices 
Wednesday 15th January  Deadline for Primary School applications for September 2020 

Friday 31st January  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Friday 14th February  Break up for half term 

 Non uniform day 

Monday 24th February  Back to school 

Friday 28th February  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Friday 27th March  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Friday 3rd April  Break up for Easter 

Monday 20th April  Teacher Training Day 

Tuesday 21st April  Back to school 

Friday 8th May  Bank Holiday 

Friday 24th April  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Friday 22nd May  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

 Non uniform day 

 Break up for half term 

Monday 1st June  Back to school 

Friday 26th June  Celebration Worship 9.00am 

Friday 17th July  School closes for Summer holidays 

Wednesday 9th September  Back to school 
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Curriculum After-school Clubs 
The new programme of after-school clubs for Spring Term 1, starting on Monday 13th January, are as 
follows.  As all eligible clubs will be visible on your ParentPay account, you only need to pay for clubs your 
wishes to attend.  

 Club Finish 
time 

Year group Cost Additional info 

Monday Craft club 4.15pm Years R to 3 £2 With Miss Lamb, £10 for half term payable 
on ParentPay to book a place.  Limited to 12 
places. This club starts on 13th January. 
 

Tuesday Art club 4.15pm Year 2 to 6 £ 2 per week With Mrs Morton £10 for half term payable 
on ParentPay to book a place. Limited to 12 
places. This club starts on 14thJanuary. 

Thursday Sports Club Lunch 
time 
only 

Years 3 to 6, 
15 places only 

£1 per week With Mrs Hall, £12 for half term payable on 
ParentPay. This club starts on Thursday 9th 
January. 

Cookery 
Club 

4.30pm Year 3 to Year 
6, 12 places 
only 

£3.50 per 
week. 

With Mrs J. Smith, £21.00 payable on 
ParentPay for half term. This club starts on 
Thursday 9th January 

 
Please note that your child cannot attend the club unless a signed Club Returns form has been returned or 
an email has been sent to school requesting a place.  Your child will only be allocated a place on the club 
once payment has been made, and any outstanding after-school club debts have been paid, on a first come 
first served basis.  Please note the differing pick up times on the clubs. 
 
After-School Clubs – please return by Tuesday 7th January 2020 

  Year group Cost Pupil’s name requiring a place 

Monday Craft Club Years R to 3 £2 per 
week 

 

Tuesdays Art club Year 2 to 6 £2 per 
week 

 

Thursdays Sports Club Years 2 to 6, 
16 places 
only 

£1 per 
week 

 

Cookery Club Year 3 to 
Year 6 12 
places only 

£3.50 per 
week 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


